

BPA Integrated Program Review 

http://www.bpa.gov/corporate/Finance/IBR/IPR/ 

	Background/ Overview of IPR


The IPR process combines the previous program level review processes, replacing the Capital Program Review, Power Function Review, and Programs In Review, and allows interested parties to see all agency expense and capital spending level estimates in the same forum. The IPR occurs every two years, or just prior to each rate case, and provides participants with an opportunity to review and comment on BPA’s program level estimates prior to spending levels being set for inclusion in rate cases. 

What to Expect in 2008 

· IPR for reviewing FY 2010-2011 period costs will kick off in May 2008 prior to Power and Transmission Rate Cases which are expected to begin in the Fall of 2009 

· A number of workshops will be scheduled in May and June to present and discuss expected program levels, drivers and alternatives. Most workshops will be technical in nature, targeted for utility and other staff for in-depth review of program levels. Additionally there will be meetings held at the general manager level to facilitate policy discussion as necessary. 

· Since BPA is re-setting FY 2009 power rates, we will be reviewing any changes to FY 2009 program levels during the 2008 IPR process prior to inclusion in the final rate proposal. 

· BPA will provide a comparable level of detail as has been provided in past PIR and PFR workshops. Expense levels will be provided for the period through the upcoming rate case period. Actual spending levels for the prior rate period will be provided for comparison purposes, with explanations for significant changes between time periods. A crosswalk will also be provided, when possible, when activities are being reported in a different program than in prior years. 

· Capital spending forecasts will be provided for a five-year period. The focus will be on investments that have not yet been approved (new starts), but all capital spending will be included. Incremental costs resulting from proposed levels of capital management will also be included. Capital review discussions will be focused on draft asset management plans, which are being prepared at this time for: transmission, hydro-electric plants, information technology and facilities maintained by BPA. 

· After the close-out report is issued and those costs are put into BPA’s initial rate proposal, any changes to program levels between the initial proposal and final proposal will be identified. Information on the amount of change and reasons for the change will be provided in a letter, or if needed, at a workshop to be held prior to the final rate proposal. BPA will take comment on them and issue a final report that will be reflected in the final rate proposal. 

Public Materials for 2008 IPR: 

Please contact Suzanne Lawrence at (503) 230-3521 to obtain information for calling into the workshops. 

· Letter to the Region (customers) 

· Integrated Program Review Fact Sheet 

· Workshop Schedule 
· Workshop Presentations 

· May 15, 2008 

· Overview 2008 

· 2009 Power Cost Overview 
· May 20, 2008 

· Asset Management Overview 

· Agency Service Costs 

· Powers Internal Operating Costs, Residential Exchange Program and Transmission Acquisition Costs 
· May 21, 2008 

· FCRPS Hydro Program 

· FY 2009 Fish & Wildlife Costs 

· May 22, 2009 

· Energy Efficiency 
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